

REPUBLIC OF TÜRKİYE Turkish Cooperation and Coordination Agency - TİKA **Dhaka Programme Coordination Office**

Ref No: TIKA-BD/11 2023/

Date: 19 November 2023

To. Mr. Muhammed Mizanur Rahman Commissioner Office of Refugee Relief and Repatriation Commission

Dear Mr. Rahman,

I am writing to express my sincere gratitude for the exceptional support and cooperation extended by the Office of Refugee Relief and Repatriation Commission during the recent visits and inauguration process of the TİKA Multi-Purpose Training and Culture Center at Camp 16. The TİKA Multi-Purpose Training and Culture Center holds great promise in addressing the diverse needs of refugees, and your support has been invaluable in bringing this vision to fruition. The collaborative spirit and efficient organization demonstrated by your team contributed significantly to the smooth execution of the entire process.

The impact of your work is evident in the positive changes it brings to the lives of those in need. Once again, thank you for your generosity, support, and commitment to making a difference in the lives of refugees. I am confident that the TİKA Multi-Purpose Training and Culture Center will serve as a beacon of hope and assistance under the auspices of the Office of Refugee Relief and Repatriation Commission.

I look forward to the continued success of our collaborative efforts and the positive impact they will have on the communities you serve.

With heartfelt appreciation,

Sevki Mert BARIS Coordinator

Turkish Cooperation and Coordination Agency – TİKA